[bookmark: _GoBack]On Tuesday July 20 Slaughter Beach was pleased to host a meeting on behalf of the Bay Beach Association for the purpose of hearing from the US Army Corps of Engineers and DNREC about their ongoing work and plans for bay beach restoration projects.  This meeting was requested by DNREC Secretary Greg Patterson so that he and the Corps could directly communicate their plans in a face to face, open forum.  We note that this is a very welcome improvement over what we experienced over the past eight years with DNREC.  In addition to Secretary Patterson and the DNREC team we were introduced to the new District Commander Lt. Col Baum and the Philadelphia District team who presented their ongoing work. Congresswoman Sarah McBride spoke on behalf of the Delaware Delegation reflecting their deep commitment to seeing full construction of the much needed storm protection that the engineered new beach and dune will provide.  The great news is that the Corps and DNREC are working diligently on having actual beach and dune construction work being done in the summer of 2026 in Slaughter Beach as well as in Kitts Hummock and Pickering Beach.  This work is considered a first phase of beach restoration with the other bay beaches to follow at a later date.  The Bay Beach Association and Slaughter Beach will remain in close contact with DNREC and the Corps as we move ahead with this exciting project.       


The Delaware Bay beach communities have always felt very supported by our
Congressional delegation. We have also been very well supported by a long line of
governors, previous cabinet secretaries and members of the General Assembly. It
should, therefore, not be a surprise that so much support and team building occurred at
the Bay Beach Association meeting this past Tuesday (July 29). The meeting was
requested by DNREC Secretary Greg Patterson who kicked off the meeting followed by
Lt. Colonel Baum from the Philadelphia District of the Corps of Engineers. The Corps
informed us of the work that they have been carrying out and what their future plans are
for rebuilding our very depleted beaches and dunes. Over one hundred people
attended, and the good news delivered was received with overwhelming enthusiasm.
